
PHYSICAL SERVICES
COMMITTEE MEETING

September 17, 2018

Chairman Hill  called  the  meeting  to  order  at  6:37  p.m.  in  the  2nd floor  Common  Council
Chambers of City Hall.  

MEMBERS  PRESENT:  Councilor  Hill,  Councilor  Wilmott,  Councilor  DeMassi,  and
Councilor Gosek.

OTHERS  PRESENT:  Councilor  Corradino;  Councilor  Tesoriero;  Councilor  McBrearty;
William Barlow, Mayor; Tory DeCaire, Police Chief; Kevin Caraccioli, City Attorney; Deborah
Coad, City Chamberlain; Tom Kells, Commissioner of Public Works; Justin Rudgick, Director
of Community & Economic Development; Randall Griffin, Fire Chief; and Mark Tesoriero, City
Clerk.

MEDIA PRESENT:  Steve Yablonski, Oswego Daily News.

A motion to approve the minutes of September 4, 2018 was made by Councilor DeMassi and
seconded by Councilor Wilmott; minutes were approved by a unanimous vote.

I. OLD BUSINESS: There was no old business. 

II. NEW BUSINESS:

Authorization:

1. The Office of Economic Development received a request from Buc Boosters regarding 
the Buc Spirit 5K event to be held on Saturday, September 29, 2018 at 9:00 am.  The 
event is not requesting road closures but would like a Police Escort to start the race as 
well as throughout the course.  Justin Rudgick said he checked with Chief DeCaire and 
the police are fine with providing the police escort for the event.  Councilor DeMassi 
questioned if they would be using someone on duty.  Justin Rudgick said when he 
submits the requests to OPD they just let him know if they can provide that or not.  

COMMITTEE  DECISION:  Councilor  Gosek  made  a  motion  to  forward  a  favorable
recommendation to the Full Council authorizing a Police Escort to start the race as well as
throughout the course for the Buc Spirit 5K event to be held on Saturday, September 29, 2018
at 9:00 am. Councilor Wilmott seconded the motion, unanimous approval. 

THE  RESOLUTION  THAT  WAS  PART  OF  THE  MEETING  WILL  BE
FORWARDED TO THE FULL COUNCIL.

1



2. The Office of Economic Development received a request from Greg Mills, Owner of 
Murdocks, regarding a celebration event to be held on Sunday, September 30, 2018 
from 2 pm to 8 pm.  The Event is requesting the use of public space at Riverwalk West 
and Veterans Stage.  Greg Mills said he bought the bike shop one year ago.  He said 
they are looking to do an event at Veteran’s Stage to celebrate one year of being in 
business and to recognize the success they have had with Taco Tuesday.  He said they
have had 85 different people during that ride.  He said during a six week period they 
had rides that went from 26 to 31 participants.  He said they wanted to recognize the 
people that have participated.

COMMITTEE  DECISION:  Councilor  Wilmott  made  a  motion  to  forward  a  favorable
recommendation to the Full Council granting Greg Mills, Owner of Murdocks, use of public
space at Riverwalk West and Veterans Stage for a celebration event to be held on Sunday,
September 30, 2018 from 2 pm to 8 pm.  Councilor DeMassi seconded the motion, unanimous
approval. 

THE  RESOLUTION  THAT  WAS  PART  OF  THE  MEETING  WILL  BE
FORWARDED TO THE FULL COUNCIL.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made at 6:42 p.m. by Councilor Gosek.  A second was
made by Councilor DeMassi, and was unanimously approved.

Respectfully Submitted,

Mary M. Annal
Recording Secretary
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